From: Mike Dixon & Mike Cox - Liberal Democrats
Date: Mon, 26 Feb 2024
Subject: Important News About Card Readers

Dear Chairs and Treasurers,

Re: Card readers

Some good news! We know that local parties are
coming up to the annual dinner season, and many of
you will be running raffles, auctions and other
fundraising events.

Since the pandemic, fewer people carry cash, and
this has tended to make it harder to raise money at
these kinds of events. (Our in-person appeal at last
year’s Autumn Conference raised about 1/4 of what
it used to from the hall collection, for example.)

We wanted to confirm that local parties can
legally use card readers at these events.

(Many local parties bank with Unity Bank, who offer
card readers through Elavon. See details

here: https://www.unity.co.uk/business-
banking/accepting-card-payments/.)
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To ensure compliance with the law, you need to:

e Only accept payments up to £499 through card
readers. Any payment larger than this needs
to be reported and checked against the
Electoral Roll. It is much safer and simpler to
do this through a bank transfer.

e Do not accept multiple payments from a
single person that go above £499. You cannot
split a larger payment into a number of smaller
ones!

Please contact compliance@libdems.org.uk if you
have any queries.

With best wishes,

Mike Dixon Mike Cox

CEO Treasurer
Liberal Liberal
Democrats Democrats

You are receiving this email as you are listed as an Officer of an accounting unit for the Liberal
Democrats.

As these emails contain details of your legal responsibilities as part of this role you are not able to opt out
of these emails from our Compliance Team. If you think there has been an error and you shouldn't have
received this email, please contact compliance@libdems.org.uk.

Published and promoted by Mike Dixon on behalf of the Liberal Democrats, 1 Vincent Square, London,
SW1P 2PN.



mailto:compliance@libdems.org.uk
mailto:compliance@libdems.org.uk
https://links.liberal.democrat/u/click?_t=5a7a8221ed964014b4d9b5f8c7e17551&_m=a0347e86a02d4a61bc8cb79dd04a3371&_e=pDQFd7is-1rLqp9YxnMJoqpvwRnBRg5Nad1ICWhW2RRjHJPJawxPMvAtpNfQAorzqhsgdQTv0FGIzkJUEVKWjKRKM78W5htcHAoEs4K7tr6f5JqinG9J2Ypcyudo2HOWkPpitbYuAU82JuxmAEjAUmCgK6cAcDQ2Z6qjJBvUCBvj6VLuyci4OIs7DITn4VDIjs3q30FdNM6ZLSojLLUigA%3D%3D

